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WHIST DRIVES — Langley Village Hall
Fortnightly on Saturdays at 7pm.

! 50p entrance !

HAYDON BRIDGE NATURE CLUB ACTIVITIES
( JUNE 2009 )

08" June Dilston Camp site & Castle 4 miles C Langelaan 606 032
Meet at Lion lnn, Corbridge (subject io landowner)

22™ June Guided tour of Ladycross Quarry 3 miles M Moffist
Meet at Ladycross Car Park D DeStefano 683 124

{(Walks start at 6.30pm on Thursdays from Church Sireet unless stated otherwise)

Sheila Myers Hexham Telephone; 01 £34 607 267

Ernie Swinburn - Photography

3 Station Cottages, Haydon Bridge -

STUDIO PORTRAINE

Tel: 01 434 684 489

Book of tickets only 50p for a half session of

ANNUAL SUBSCRIPTION £7.50 5 games and the whole evening for £1 per book.
HALF MEMBERSHIP - Walks only: £3.00 -
- Meetings only: £5.00 Free Tea & Coffee at half time
FEE FOR NON-MEMBERS £1.00 each meetitig -
For further information please contact: RAFFLE
Dot & Jokn DeSitefons Allendale - Telephone: 01 434 683 124 All age groups are m(;st welcome to attend.

PRIZE BINGO !

Organised by
‘The Friends of Haydon Bridge’

SATURDAY 24™ JuNE 2000

Tpm. - 9pm,
Church Hall

The evening will be hosted by:
Pauline - Sylvia
Chris Sim ;s the caller
S50% of the proceeds to:

‘St Cuthbert’s Church’

% CHIMNEY SWEEP
oy 2= * QUICK AND CLEAN
_— ELECTRIC VAC

CURTAIN MAKING | |
Tek: 01 434 634 874

Tel: 01 434 684 703
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NEXT ISSUE IS IN JULY

All copy to: Editor, Haydon News I
¢/o The Post Office
Haydon Bridge, NE47 65T [
or
Richard A D Snowdon, Wheelsteads g
Woodhall Mill, Haydon Bridge.

Tel: 01 434 688 871 i
i
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or

0 e-mail: hayneWs@haydonbridge.org i
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Hello everyone

In recent issues of the Haydon News, we have been experimenting with a “What’s On™ page. During the last
few months, we have noticed that this has “shrunk” to only a few entries each month. Unwilling and unable to
believe that almost nothing was going on in the village, we checked the forthcoming events advertised in the
“Around the District” columns of the Hexham Courant for the month of May. This showed a totai of 23
events in the Courant, only 8 of which also appeared in Haydon News. : o

Can 1 take the opportunity to remind anyone wishing to publicise forthcoming events that these entries appear
FREL in the Haydon News which reaches 890 (yeés, 890) households in the Parish every month. To place an

entry in our “What’s On” page just contact Joyce Sim (who puts the page together) or any other member of
the Committee of the ‘Friends of Haydon Bridge* (see page 4).

We were pleased to receive and are delighted to publish a letter from the Community Association with news
about the Community Centre (see page 13). Let us ail hope that the matter of a “potential” overspend is re-
solved quickly and fairly to all parties involved with the professional help of those with a duty to look after the
Cominunity Association’s interests.

There can be no doubt that a new and suitably appointed Community Centre will be a major asset to us all.
Charles Thomas, Chairman,

‘The Friends of Haydon Bridge’

[ Rt o b e e

| HAYDON NEWS

‘ ! EDITORIAL POLICY OF THE H4¥YDON NEWS
: Advertising Rates ’
! i The editorial policy of the Hapdon News is ultimately the responsibility
’ Single Column — Variable Width of the Committee of the ‘Friends of Haydon Bridge’ , although day-to-
| day responsibility is delegated to the Editorial Committee of the Haydon
News. Our intention is always to ensure that the content of the Haydon
News is as fair and factuaily correct as possible. Any complaints con-
cerning editorial policy should be addressed in writing to the Chairman of

12 months (10 Issues) starting
i February - £12.00

6 months ( 5 lssues) starting

be published, and to alter or shoiten letters when necessary. Anonymous
letters will NOT be published. A nom-de-plume may be used provided

' July - £7.00 the ‘Friends of Haydon Bridge', and will be considered by and receive a
- : formal response from the Committee of the ‘Friends of Haydon Bridge:.
' Single insertion - £1.50 i Complaints qther than those made above will not be entertained.

' Ne charge for: i The Editorial Committee reserves the right to decide which letters are to

Forthcoming events
Results of Collections

! Acknowledgements that the Editorial Committee has been advised of the writer’s name and
Club News { address. ‘

Reports of Local Functions Charies Thomas, (Chairman)

i . : South View, Heugh House Lane,

( see also Page 12) - Haydon Bridge, NE47 6ND

— [R—

i 19 PENCE ONLY **#%+ DO YOU ENJQY THE HAYDON NEWS ?

! The *Friends” would like you to consider joining as an inactive member by donating 10p a month or active, which means giving a com-
i mitment for occasional help in organising various functions. Please sce page 12 now and find out how to wisely spend 10p a month.

i

| Organisations to benefit from the Prize Bingo Sessions this vear are: ‘Out & About Club’, Canada 2000 Project, The Fire Service Be-
j nevolent Fund, “The Sunshine Panners Steel Band, Havdon View Residential Home, St. Cuthbert’s Church, The Mothers® Union, Ar-
 chive 2000. December’s Prize Bingo Christmas Party will be funded from the sessions in September, October and November.

i If your organisation would like to benefit from one of these sessions please contact Chris Sim on; 01 434 684 704

COPY DEADLINE: All contributions to the Haydon News to reach the Editor no later than Monday 19" June.
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HAYDONIAN WORKING MEN'S CLUB

The Concert Room can now be booked by Members for any occasion.

( Birthday Party, Wedding Reception, Engagement Party,
Retirement Party, Presentation etc. )

Such bookings will receive 10% of all monies spent in the Concert Room
' For example: Spend £500 — Receive £50.

Hesteeokok ok ok sk ko skl ek ko

To arrange a booking please contact:
B, Chipchase ( Secretary ) on:

01 434 684 383

Don’t miss this great offer.

Phone NOW
im-mmm-@ummmmn@-—-ummﬂh
MISS J. TEASDALE BA ; THE MEETIG PLacE :
! AT
State Registered Chiropodist i
Member of the Society of Chiropodists : THE METHODIST CHURCH o
Treatment available at the Haydon Bridge Health Centre | § Come and Join your friends for ;
‘ d i Coffee and Refreshments on }
and at i Tuesdays and Thursdays 10am — 12 noon i
I H '
25, Burswell Avenue, Hexham : Newspapers to browse FAX facilities
~ For appointments and enquiries. § : 3
Telephone: 01 434 608 612 g Warm welcome to all i
F ¢
gl:nu.m-_.m._om-m_vm-m-m—c:-un-m-r.-cn-_-unl
_ NEED HELP WITH
HAYDON BRIDGE UNITED Tax Returns, Accounts, Book-keeping etc 7
FOOTBALL ASSOCIATION : R
o ng
HBUFA hold their monthly meeting on the first B ASSETT HERRON & CO.
Tuesday of every month at 7:30pm where representa- Chartered Accountants
tives of every football team in the village are invited 3, Market Street, Hexham
to attend.
Tel: 01 434 605 666
This meeting is also open to members of the public. We Can Help YOU
i i i i i i i il i R R
X af
gg Committee of the ‘Friends of Haydon Bridge’ &
aj Charles Thomas ( Chairman) ~ Mike Parkin ( Vice Chairman ) i
i Elena Parkin Joyce Sim Chris Sim Alistair Bowen u
W ‘Mitch’ Mitchell  Pauline Tulip  SylviaMitchell  Richard Snowdon 7-9{
W : ., Y
U A VTR T TT TV AR o v oaoqoaay

PLEASE SUPPORT YQUR LOCAL SHOPS. THEY NEED OUR CUSTOM TO SURVIVE.




HAYDON NEWS Page:5
TINY TOTS < ! LANGLEY WOMEN'S INSTITUTE
ot Hﬁfﬁ
From Birth to 3 years. . }5 Langley WI welcomed guests from

The sessions, run on Tuesday and
Thursday mornings, from 9.30 to 11.30
at 8t. Cuthbert’s Church Hall, aim to
provide a friendly environment where
parents / carers can meet, have a coffee
and chat, whilst the children play and
have fun,

*

2
%
G

Cost: £1 for the first child, 50p for each

0
%vp awo

additional child.

For further information contact Genevieve Stone on: 01 434 684 537 or callin:
at one of the sessions.

PLAYGROUP
From 2 years 6 months

Playgroup currently runs on Monday and Friday moriings from 9.15 to 11.45.
Each session provides your child with the opportunity to learn through play and
to experience a wide range of activities. Children learn, thraugh play, to com-
municate effectively and happily, at their own pace, with other children and
adults. Playgroup is run by a qualified Nursery Nurse Teacher plus assistants.

Cost: £3 per session.

For further information contact Helen Easby on: 01 434 674 371 or call in at
one of the sessions. -

~ 8t Cathbert’s l;laygroup is a member of the Pre-School Learning Alliance.

- A.D.APT.

Action by Differently Abled People in Tynedale

Are you retired or semi-retired?
Why not put some of your spare time into driving for A.D.A.B.T-s
: Community Transport Scheme.
It's a chance to meet people and get involved in the community,

 We provide on-going support and all expenses arg paid.

ALL DRIVERS MUST BE OVER 25 AND HOLD A FULL
. LICENCE FOR AT LEAST TWO YEARS.

For more information phone Bob or Eyra on:
Tel: 01 434 606 156
Fax: 01 434 600 599
Minicom: 01 434 607 202

Patron: Henry Straker (Spirit of Enterprise Award 1957)
Registered Charity Number: 1072632, Member of RADAR

Company Limited By Guarantes Numiber: 3604980

Pierse L‘ang‘ Weekenders' “
Jewellery Ladies Clothes
Gill Valentine River House

.Telephone: 01 434 688 199 or 01 434 688 999
Visit me or I'll come to your home

Warden and Wall to its May meeting.

The speaker was Mr Michael Lees
who was accompanied by his wife and
the subject was “Wine-making”.

Mr Lees proved to be very knowi-
edgeable authority on the subject. He
gave g detailed description of the
equipment necessary and of the vari-
ous wines that could be made and difs
ferent methods used.

The three methods described were,
cold immersion, hot immersion and the
boil-up kind. He cautioned about
gathering blackberries, rose hips, el-
derberries too near the road because of
lead emissions from cars.

An interesting talk ended with a gener-
ous wine-tasting session. It was gen-
erally agreed that the most delicious
wine was possibly the greengage.

At the business meeting held after the
talk, the June outing to the cheese fac-
tory at Blagdon was discussed, This
will be followed by a ‘meal at “The

Blackbird Inn™ at Ponteland.

Names were also taken for the Group
Meeting at Allendale on 1* June when
the speaker will be Mr John Dalton.

" i The competition was “A Wine Glass”,

First was Mrs Peggy Dakers and sec-
ond Mrs Maggie Dodds.

Myra Bpwen

Note: There v&il_IL be no June meeting
as this is replaced by the outing,

Fire Services
National Benevolent Fund

On_behalf of our National Treasurer
and Blyth Fire Station, we would like
to pass on our grateful thanks for your
kind donation of £155.00.

Yours faithfuily

B Wylie
Assistant Treasurer / Secretary

Loansdean
Morpeth -
Northumberiand
NE61 2ED
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ATTENTION ALL MUSIC LOVERS

A new Music venture is starting in Haydon Bridge WMC
for anyone able to play or is just learning an instrument.

This is an informal get-together to give any budding musi-
cians a chance to gain confidence and experience of play-
ing in front of an audience, without being under any pres-
sure. o

If you can play guitar, violin, trumpet, clarinet, accordion,
tin whistle or any instrument, or just want to listen, please
come along and join us on Monday 5th June and thereafter
on the 1st Monday of the month. |

Admission is free.

01 434 344 585
01 434 674 423
01 434 602 387

For more information telephone:

Haydon Bridge Methodist Church
Summer Fayre
Saturday 10™ June 2000
2.00pm

Bric a Brac Stall, Books, Cakes
Toiletries, Bran Tub

The famous Methadist Cream Teas! -

Everyone welcome,

Letters to the Editor

Dear Mr Thomas (Chair) & Editor of the Haydon News

I am trying to trace any living relatives of my late mother.
She was Margaret Isabel Grainger. She married my father
Samuel Harvey Ward on the 13® January 1932 At Haydon
Brdge Register Office.  The wiinesses were Bvelyn
Grainger and John Thompson.

My parents had three children, Dennis Hylion Ward, Allan
Grainger Ward and Margaret Ward. I think they lived on
Baron Mill where Dad worked in the Earthware Plpe
Works.

In 1937 they moved to Burnley (Lancashire) where [ was
born on the 13" January 1938. My mother (25 years old)
died six months Jater of Consumption/TB and was buried in
Burnley and I was then adopted.

My father, Dennis, Allan and Margaret moved back to your
area. Father, Dennis and Allan went to Granny Ward’s at
Henshaw? Margaret went to the Graingers. 1 think Grand-
dad's name was John Henry Grainger.

In 1939, father went into the RAF and was stationed in
Norwich “Where ke won the war!”, he said] Dennis and
Altan were put in a boarding school in Hexham. They

moved down to Norwwh in 1945/46 after my father re-
married.

Margaret stayed in your area until 1957. She went to
school there and must have worked there. She may have
been known as Margaret Grainger.

I have never met my sister.
She would now be 64 years old. 1 am now 62 years old.

I think Evelyn Grainger was rriy mother’s sister. Is she still
alive? Nobody in the Ward family seems to know anything
about the Grainger family. T have just drawn a blank!

1 remain, Sir, Yours faithfully
4. A, Ward, Chestnut Court, Norwich, NR2 1HB

Editor’s Note: Conract has been initiated by Mitch
through Mrs F Turnbull

o<

The Editor
Dear Sir -

Can 1 please settle the confusion over the past where-

abouts of the recantly located Edward Waite Trophy.

The Trophy was established as a memorial to HBUFC
past President Edward Waite and is presented annually to
the ocutstanding Sports Personality, Team or Club within
Haydon Parish, and was first presented to the Under 12°s
football team following extremely successful season in
1992 when they “swept the beards” and won numerous
trophies.

The trophy was retumed and was presented to the next
recipient, John Fletcher, for his sporting prowess on the
rygby and football fields. The trophy was displayed in
the Haydon Hotel and was subsequently forgotten about
until recently.

Haydon Bridge would like to apologise for any misun-
derstanding, following recent appeals in the Haydon
News, that may have given the impression that the Under
12’s 'had secreted the trophy away for the last eight
years. This was certainly not the case as Johnny Heslop,
the Under 12°s manager, returned the trophy some two
months before it was dus to be presented again.

On a brighter note, the trophy is due to be presented to a
deserving individual or team in the near future with the
result published in the Haydon News.

A Borthwick ( Chair)

Haydon Bridge United AFC

AN AAMAAAAAANS,

§ OK R R AR X NEN] i
So what’s the speed of dark?
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HAYDON BRIDGE UNITED A.F.C.
HBFC ended their first season in the JPL Wade

Northern Alliance, finishing 10" out of 14, with 26 .

points, one behind 9" placed Blyth Spartan Reserves.
Scoring 42 goals but at the other end, letting in 56,
That is 33 goals less conceded than by Blyth, who
had 89 against! That is, according to the Newcastle
Journal,

The official JPL Wade table on the Internet has
HBFC on 29 points, and above Blyth, but still in
10th place. So I don’t know, I'm totally confused, as
[ think they are both wrong.

My own caleulation come to less points than either
what the Journal or JPL Wade have given us, but
I'm sayin’ nothin’!

JUNIORS

The Junior seasons are also completed, and not with-
out some success. The Under 10°s won their league,
the Under 12’s won both the West Division Cup and
the President’s Cup, and the Under 14’s won the Bot-
tom Four Cup. '

Under 12°s player, Dantel Kirkup, picked up a couple
of surprise awards at the recent final played at the
Wentworth Centre in Hexham when he was voted the
League’s Player of the year as well as being Teague
Top Scorer. Well done Dan!

WMC GRAND NATIONAL

"The Racing Evening at the WMC was well attended.
Signed pictures of Newcastle and Sunderland went
under the auctioneer’s hammer, as did complimentary
tickets for a match at Carlisle United for next season.

Watch the Hexham Courant’s Haydon Bridge Notes
for details of the HBFC presentation night coming
SOOM.

CLAYTON CUP

HBFC retained the Cup on the 22nd May with 2 fine
4 — 1 win over Hexhamshire.

Stephen Storey collscted a hat-trick and the *man of
the match’ award.

100 CLUB DRAW ( MAY )
£30 A Worthington  Number 130
£15 TOrd Number 237
£10 HLeck Number 242
£5 7 Glenwright Number 210
£5 PSim Number 090

‘Page:7
f
Notes fron the monthly meeting.

Having been quoted a figure of £27,000 to purchase
a mini-bus for Club use, which would mean that
funds of £13,500 would nee dot be raised to meet the
50% grant form the Council, it was decided to put
the idea on hold until the Annual General Meeting.

A representative from each team wishing to play as
part of HBFC next season was asked to attend the
meeting.

Eight teams were put forward. To help solve fixture
congestion, the Ul4’s, U15’s and U16’s were all
asked to take tumns at playing HOME games at New-
brough.

The Newbrough pitch caused some parents of the
younger visiting sides to complain because of the
amount of sheep droppings, but at the moment, tak-
ing turns playing at that pitch is the only place on of-
fer.

Unless anyone in the village can offer the use of a
flat field for our youngsters {0 use as a pitch ... and
one if a Wark team visit, won’t have any sheep on it!

Top Goal Scorers Sports Person of the Year

Nominations are invited for the

Jeff Sparke 9 'HBFC Sportsman / Sports-
Dan Clarke 8 iwoman of the year.

Dan ROPSOH 8 Contact the Club Chairman:

Ally Thirlwell 5 Alan Borthwick.

Stuart Bell 3 The winner will receive the

a P 1ne wm 2Ce 180
Shaun Crowe 2 Edward Waite Trophy.
Best Win’ 6 — 2 against Otterburn

Worst Defeat

1 - 6 against Newcastle BT
Most Memorabie Incident

Colin Banks spectacular long-range shot to score af-
ter coming on as substitute against Northumbria Uni-
versity. And Dan Robson’s hat-trick against Otter-
burn, :

Most Forgettable Incident:

Being docked 4 points at North Sunderland for field-
ing an un-registered player. Also when team manag-
ers Colin Banks and Andrew Wylie were booked and
ordered off the touch line for questioning a referee’s
decision. Ahem! *3 Colin,

See you all next season

Haydon Bridge United — CLAYTON CUP —~ Winners 1999 / 2000
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- Rainbow Writers Workshop

Hello, everyone

If you recall, March’s workshop was devoted mainly to Haiku and Acrostic Haiku, (a Japanese verse form). In April we
continued to examine poetry and some of the many ways in which it can be used to describe for example:- colours, the
senses, lies and fears.

To'begin our venture into the realms of “Synesthesia” and asked the ladies to write a poem, {rhyming or otherwise) de-
scribing one or more colours according to the five senses. For instance, what is the taste of blue? The sound of red? The
. smell of purple? The texture of yellow? The sight of transparency? Do

For each exercise a period of 15 minutes was aliowed. Here are three examples.

The Sight of Transparency ' The Smell of Purple
. Afl}f'grfspa;e'm dr-eam.; lie | : ]C\'Io;hmg com)es {Zom r:ofh;{rg 3 Purple smells of cuthority,
.. Mirrored in empty thoughts. . Colour my world “something Of Church and Popes and Bishoprics,
The Texture of Yellow Of power and dictums and the Royal “We".
Sunshine, saffron hued Purple is regal bui smells of death
Softly slithers across And of crowns and castles and of
Her sillky, daffodil skin. Kings lying-in-state on draped catafalques.
Buttercups whisper sweel, flowery words
In vain attempt to tease o Deadly-nightshade, so, so deadly,
His jaundiced eye. Purple plays a fiendish role,
Cowardice creeps invidiously inside the bones of men. _ Imiocent mixture of scarlet and indigo.
Mern who are afraid 10 feel, yellow! Blood? Can blood be red or blue?
For our second exercise we asked the ladies to tell us abouf their lies and fears. This is what they revealed!
FEARS .
n the middle of the night _ Fears slowly creep into the mind
When everything is stili, not a breath of wind, Somersaulting over and over again.
With only the shadows in the corners Each time growing in magnitude
To keep the pounding heart company, Until they reach terrifying proportions with
The world capsizes slowly and falls Clammy hands and bone-chilled numbness
Out of conirol, tumbling wildly; Only to be dispelled by the dewn,
A subterranean roller-coaster The morning sun beaming through the window.
Plunging through a jet-black sewer And his wite rose on the bedside table.
LIES { REMEMBER I IGNORE

I'm only twenty-one again todeay
And [ just love having birthdays.

I never forget a pretty face Detentions and 100 lines,

Whose lines vanish without trace . .

L Fairy Queens and favourite toys
After creaming nightly for two weeks, Old school friends and bully bf;ys.
And ending up in blofchy strecks

1 ignore that which I don't want o see,
Tignore that which [ don’t wish to remember,
1 ignore that which [ don’t care to know,

An expert at blocking, that's me.

! remember
Pantomimes and Nursery Rhymes,

You would think it was difficult, wouldn't you

Hitchy siones and hide-and-seek ?
With tantalizing tanning gel i Not to see or remember or know

; The “Picturegoer " every week But an expert at blocking can do just that
? ;)zeﬁ;ig;‘;f:: ;n;;!;;;’ gﬁigf et Pozy i:oloks, iy hobby horse Since it's easier than seeing, remembering or
s A . h Y . . A
And 1 just love my kitchen sink. nd childhood fantasies of course.  inowing,

_ I WORSHIP
We then moved on to “Phrase Po- I worshi _ I worshi I worshi
ems”. The ladies were given a short worsmp Worshlp WOrsp
, Seaweed in the sand Days of idle youth Times of love and pecce
phrase to start and then encouraged Walking hand in hand - L bined with truth  Hope th 7
t0 see where it would take them. alking hand in hand - ove combined with frut ope thal wars wilf cease
Together Together Forever,

Our members, although unsure of the workshop content at first, all ultimately enjoyed the discipline manifest in this month’s
poetic verse. If you have any comments or criticisms concerning the RWW page or, if you write poetry/prose and would like
to join us at our monthly meeting, Sylvia and I would be pleased to hear from you. Contact: High Brindles, Heugh House
Lane, North Bank, Haydon Bridge. See you next time. Joyce Sim
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HISTORICAL NOTES OF HAYDON BRIDGE

By Dennis Telford

Hevdon Bricie Chapel ¢, 136

The framed <ngraving in the Antique Shop
was dusty and yellotved with age. but the
image was ¢lear. I was undoubtedly that of
$t. Cutbbert’s Church in Haydon Bridge.

I knew that the sash windows bad been al-
teed and the chancel lengthened in 1898
but there was something ¢lse that was dif-
ferent.

On 21* June 1887, the villagers at Haydon Bridge awoke
to a regular volley of blank cartridges. The first sign of the
arrival of Queen' Victoria’s Royal Jubilee and a form of
celebration which was kept up at intervals during the day.

Months of planning by a publicly elected village committee,
with the Reverend ] H Mandel as Chairman and J W Heth-
erington of Tofts Bank, Secretary and Treasurer, provided
the village with a day to remember.

In the morning a large attendance at a divine service in St.
Cuthbert’s Church,

At two o’clock in the afternoon the most attractive and im-
posing procession that had taken place in the village in liv-
ing memory.

The St. Cuthbert’s Band was followed through the village
by the Rifle Volunteers in full uniform, the Oddfellows in
ancient garb with maces and hatchets, the Order of Ancient
Druids in official regalia, then the children and teachers of
the Wesleyan, Primitive, Congregational, Free Church and
St. Cuthbert’s Sunday School carrying banners.

Finally, in a large marquee on Mr Henderson’s Crook Hill
field, a tea for the children and elderly and over one thou-
sand residents of the Parish of Haydon Bridge.

The day of the Royal Jubilee ended with a fireworks dis-
play and a bonfire on Haydon Fell.

The celebrations on 217 June 1887 were a huge success,
but the Jubilee Committee sought a permanent memorial
to Her Majesty’s Reign.

Of coupsel

The church clock was in the central part of the
square fower, not in the top section where it bad
been for as kong as I can remembex.

Some detective work was called fort

In 1887 much of the land and property in the parish was in
the possession of the Greenwich Hospital Estates and a let-
ter was sent from the village to the Lords of the Admiralty,
the Controllers of the Estates, requesting land for a much
needed recreation ground that would be a permanent re-
minder of the Queen’s Jubilee. This was described in the
Hexham Courant at the time as, “The most popular part
of the Jubilee programme in Haydon Bridge”

Sadly, the Lords of the Admiralty were unable to meet the
request. Remarkably, 113 years later the community of
Haydon Bridge still does not have a recreation ground it
can call its own. Perhaps we can try again in 2002 when
our Queen Elizabeth 11 will celebrate her Royal Jubileet

A donation of £25 was received however, and together
with money remaining from the Jubilee Fund and a public
subscription, £125 was raised to purchase a new double-
dial clock for St. Cuthbert’s Church. It was to replace a
south facing single-dial clock which had for many years
done duty in the tower,

The new 6’ diameter dials were placed several feet higher
than the old dial and the public now had a means of know-
ing the time and preserving punctuality even in the hours of
darkness. The dials were glazed with the best opal glass,
for Hllumination at night by means of an apparatus which
turned the gas on and off earlier or later as the hours of
sunset differed throughout the year.

The boisterous and stormy state of the weather on Saturday
24" November 1888 meant that the Archdeacon of North-
umberland had to perform the ceremony of setting the
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clock going, from inside the tower, He informed the as-
sembled villagers that it would be, “a lasting memorial to
Queen Vicloria’s successful reign and a most useful addi-
tion and ornamentation to Haydon Bridge “.,

So the engraving now in my possession is dated pre-1888,
Further enquiries suggest that it dates to about 1830. But
even today the outline of the original position of the single-
dial clack and its leaded fixing holes can still be seen on the
stonework of the Church Tower.

The clock to which my immediate attention was drawn is
not the only timepiece clearly visible on the 1830 engrav-
ing, Built into the stonework above the porch door is a
square sun dial.

h“. —_ [Jp Lt
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A full-faced sun emits rays all round and divides the motto,
“NON NISI CELESTI RADIE” which translated reads,
“NOT SAVE BY A RAY FROM HEAVEN (DO I
TELL THE TIME)”

The smiling face of the Sun God still looks down today but
much of the intricate work of the 18" century stonemason
can no longer be seen. Fortunately it is recorded in a July
1889 publication “The Monthly Chronicle™. It takes its
place alongside others with inscriptions of equal moral sig-
nificance, well worth recording.

Time by moments steals away
First the hour then the day.

And my favqurﬁé:

The natural cloclkwork of the mighty one
Wound up at first and ever since has gone.
No pin draps out it's wheels and springs are good,

Se, next time you are walking along Church Street, why

. not check out these features before constant weathering re-

moves all sight of them, and reflect on the social history of
our ancestors, our village and its Church.

Watch and pray, time hastes gway,

[t may even occur to you that a replacement sun dial on St.
Cuthbert’s Church, overlooking -a pleasant garden of re-
membrance, opened up onto Church Strest, with flower
beds and seats for village folk would be an appropriate way
to mark the Year 2000.

Over to you, Reverend Ashwin!
THE END

1840

1 1863

HAYDON BRIDGE SOME TIME AGO
Some 200 years ago Haydon Bridge was somewhat differ-

ent in appearance to its present shape. A map of that time

listed individual field names, and whilst some people may
still recognise some of them it is certain that the majority
have faded from use. Fields today are usually referred to in
simple terms such as the “Front Field or the “Top Field’

The Show Field was known as Hill Close and the land
south of the new cemetery was, most appropriately, the
Priests North Field with the fields to the south of it being
the Priests South Field, the Priests Pasture, the Priests East
Field and the priests West Field. The Infants School foot-
ball'field was known as North Bank Field. To the south of
Heugh House Lane were Lambs Close, Holme Lot and
Elliott’s Close although, somewhat oddly, Heugh House

Close and Heugh House Field were to the west of the Pee]

Well to Chesterwood road.

Behind Ratcliffe Road to the north were Tithe Close,
Hoardley Acre Nursery (it was spelled tike this) and Hun-
gy Haugh. Stoney Lands speaks for itself (it is now part
of the High School playing fields). A very large area
stretching southward from just east of the village was
shown as Francis Tweddell’s Ground (these were the
Tweddells of Threepwood).

" There were many fields with odd names among which

some of the more exotic were: Couchel, Meadops, South
Wash Field, The Bullion, Long Dale and Cleatley, Currock
Lands, Jerry’s Bog, Harry Gee’s Fields, High Crooked

Close, East Lady Ash, Solid Holes, East Horse Reins,.

Cleatley, Toden Hill, Horse Fords Kits Know, WhOI‘llStL.f‘
and Killy.-

VICTIMS OF THE SOUTH TYNE

In normal times the river at Haydon Bridge is, -apart from™
opposite Brigwood, generally shallow and relatively mild" -
flowing. However, as everyone knows, when the floods -

arrive it can be deep, savage and dangerous in a very short
space of time, It was probably much worse in earlier days

as evidenced by, on the 17* November 1771, when there Sf,&_.

was a great flood in the village which obliged the men, with

woren and children on their backs, to wade up to their :

necks.to the Grammar School (the Infants School). The
inhabitants of the North Side found shelter at Broomhill
(beside the cricket field). The bridge was carried away.

s

P

There was also a time on the 24™ July 1829 when Ralph .

Heslop, a letter-carrier, waded nearly up to his neck to the -~ (eg 5 N'ajzé

Anchor Hotel. © e {ae @‘3\“; SFRed A wg-f_i;ﬂ: aa >

In the 19" Century, the Tyne at Haydon Bridge claimed a

number of victims:

1826 74 year old William Brown. Drowned — Penny Well

1829 Mary Urwin, Drowned beneath the bridge. She fefl 5&5-“ 2 e
s

in at The Tanyard.

George Spark & Robert Wood (boys) - Drowned

when the ice they were standing on broke.

9 year old John Davison. Drowned. — 7

Thomas Dixon (Newcastle Tailor). Drowned.

George Cowing. Drowned when he fell off his

horse trying to cross at Whitechapel.

William Dickinson (boy). Drowned

Isaac Richardson (boy). Drowned whilst playing
William Veitch

1839

1848
1852

1870

= SHau D ‘)"4445 5’5 2
'UQL.L.-L Cﬁ)r-ﬁ"
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THE METHODIST CHAPEL — TWO YEARS ON

The new Chapel opened on 12% April 1998 — how time
flies when you are enjoying yourself! And we are really en-
joying ourselves and are being greatly blessed in the proc-
€ss.

The original vision we were given for the Chapel was for a
place of worship, for providing for the over 50°s, caring for
young people, and for a village Office, with hopefully the
opportunity to provide some employment on the way.

So is the vision becoming reality? With God’s help it is,

We now have a beautiful, peaceful sanctuary for worship,
our Sunday congregations — morning and evenings now to-
talling over 50 adults and children ~ are enjoying the com-
fort (of coursel) but more importantly the worshipful a:-
mosphere and fellowship. Moming services are atways fol-
lowed by refreshments in the coffee area and everyone is
welcome to either or both.

Our work with the over 50’s has really blossomed. There
is a fortnightly luncheon club attended by an average of 26,
the village Meals on Wheels is organised by the Chapel
with the meals cooked by the very helpful kitchen staff at
Shaftoe First School and delivered by a wonderful team of
volunteers (more are always welcome ~ ring Joan on 688
018); we offer a home communion for those unable to at-
tend church and with the other Churches in Haydon
Bridge we take a monthly communion service at Haydon
View: every Tuesday and Thursday morning, the “Meeting
Place” provides refreshments and an opportunity for a chat
for everyone who wishes to call between 10.00am and
12.00 o’clock. Women’s Fellowship and Men’s Fellowship
meet on alternate Wednesdays at 2.00pm and 7.30pm re-
spectively, offering programmes of interesting speakers
and, of course, the inevitable cup of tea — more information
from Eileen Liddle (684 384) for Women’s Fellowship and
Peter Davey (684 786) for Men’s Fellowship.

On the youth front, we experimented last year over an
eight month period with an evening meeting and then with
a tea time drop in centre for teenagers. We were left in no
doubt asbout the need, with the support of the other
Churches and with considerable financial help from a vari-
ety of sources including Shafice Trust we now have a
youth worker for four days a week. His name is David
Matthews and he can be contacted via any of the Churches
or by letter, fax or phone at the Chapel (688 444) or leave
a message on the answerphone. At the other end of the
youth scale there is a provision for toddlers in the Music
and Movement session on Friday afiernoons in term time,
and of course there is Youth Club for the under 11 year
olds on alternate Friday evenings and Sunday Club at 10.00
o’clock every Sunday morning,

The village Office has been up and running since the begin-
ning of the year. Initiaily it has been finding it’s feet but it
now offers a computer service (with intemnet and E-mail
access) together with fax and copying services. At the mo-
ment the office is open on Monday and Friday mornings

from 9.30am to 1.00pm , but if you have need of the facili-
ties at other times please contact Joan Purvis (688 018). It
is hoped to extend the opening hours and if you would like
to help in the office in any way, Joan would be very pleased
to have a chat to tell you the sort of things you could help

“with.

As for the employment opportunities, we have created 3
part-time caretakers post and an almost, full-time youth
worker’s post.

This not all the Chapel does, of course,

We have a choir! You don’t have 1o be
able to read music (or even sing in tunel)
to join. It's amazing what the Lord can
do with anybody who just wants to make
a joyful noise! New members always wel-
come! (Wednesday at 7.30pm ) and

We have a prayer fellowship on Thursday
at 7.30pm at Ernie and Sylvia Swinburns
and

We have a Bible Study on Mondays at
230pm at Geeswood House, Whittis
Hill, come and try either or all. You are
sure of a warm welcome and that essen-
tial cup of tea.

We provide lunches and teas for numer-
ous visiting groups. Help with the cook-
ing and serving are always welcome, just
call Patsy McDougall (684 482)

There is a quiet garden for anyone to
come and sit out in the warmer weather,
you don’t have to be a Church member,
just come round to the back of the
Chapel and enjoy this garden of prayer
and remembrance,

There is a book stall with Christian
bocks, tapes, CD’s, prayer cards and
cards for all occasions, drop in any time
to have a browse.

During the last two years we have also
hosted a number of Christian conferences
and away-days and we are about to hold
our first residential conference using lo-
cal homes for accommodaiion.

We host Out and About — a club for
those who find a real benefit from a so-
cial time together whilst enjoying a prac- -
tical activity guided by caring instruc-
tors. The programme is organised by
Tynedale Voluntary Action and the
Chapel provides volunteer help, Again
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anyone free on a Monday afternoon who
feels drawn to this sort of help for oth-
ers, please call in.

Recently we have been able to help the

Community Centre by hosting some of .

their activities during their own rebuild-
ing operations.

We trust that from the above it is clear that we, together
with the other Churches in Haydon Bridge are here to
serve and worship the Lord and to show His fove and care
to others by reaching out to help individuals and groups in
our community.

Of course it should not stop with the ‘local’ we try to
reach out to the wider world with financial and other help
for those in need — but that’s another story. We make
mistakes, but from time to time we get it right and we al-
ways seek to do our best.

That brings us up to date with what’s happened so far.
But it’s only the start, who knows what the Lord has in
store for us in the next two years? If you enjoy uncer-
tainty and excitement ~ or simply want to help — do drop
in and talk to us. We are open every day except Satur-
day ~ the times are on the notice board in the window.

- We look forward to seeing you |

HAYDON NEWS ADVERTISING

ANNUAL ADVERTISING FEES
FOR THE YEAR 2000

Advertising costs for Parish businesses remain at £12.00
per column block.

( See also the box on Page 3 for other rates )

Please cut out box below, enclose it and the appropriate fee
in an envelope as shown in the paragraph opposite .

I wish to continue using my present advert which
uses ........ blocks.

Cheque to the value of £12/£24/£36/£48 made pay-
able to ‘The Friends of Haydon Bridge’ is enclosed.

Name of Business:

Paid by:

Name: ... .
Address: ... .. i
PostCode: ....... . Tei ..............
Do you require a receipt? ... YES/NO

FRIENDS OF HAYDON BRIDGE
MEMBERSHIP SUBSCRIPTIONS

As the subscription to cover the current year is now due
please cut out box below, enclose it and appropriate sub-
scription (Cheques payable to The Friends of Haydon
Bridge) in an envelope addressed to:

The Treasurer
Friends of Haydon Bridge
High Brindles
Heugh House Lane
Haydon Bridge
NE47 6HJ
Nerthumberland

If you live locally just use the top two lines of the address
and leave it at Haydon Bridge Post Office from where it
will be collected,

You may pay more than the standard subscription of £1.20
if you so desire — all donations are used by ‘The Friends®
in supporting voluntary and charitable causes in the Parish
of Haydon.

UK readers of the Haydon News may join ‘The Friends of
Haydon Bridge’ for a subscription of £6.00 which includes
a postal delivery. Again you may donate more if you can
afford it.

New advertising or any queries should be
addressed to The Treasurer at the
address shown-opposite, or please phone:
01 434 684 935.

Enclosed is the sum of being minefour sub-
scription and donation to “The Friends of Haydon
Bridge’ for the calendar year 2000.

Name:

..............................

Internet readers can of course read the special Internet Edition of The Haydon News on:
. hitp://www.haydonbridge.org
Although this world-wide service is free we do welcome voluntary donations. At the moment the whole enterprise is
funded by the Internet Editor Mitch who makes no charge to the ‘Friends’ for either telephone charges, software, hard-
ware, site registration and license fees. This situation will be reviewed during the coming year, All donations are used by

“The Friends’ for their general budget.
Thank You

S.B. Mitchell
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COMMUNITY ASSOCIATEON

Mrs V. Bell

Chairman: Mrs, M Douthwatte Vice Chairman:

Treasurer: Mr G. Johnson

ot T

Reg Charity No. PH / 522069/R

25™ May 2000

To the Chair of the Parish Council and the Editor of the
- Haydon News -

Dear Sirs

We are writing thig letter to clarify the misunderstandings
published in “The Parish Council Pickings’ of the Haydon
News, issues March and April 2000,

The two points that need clarification are:

1) . The contractual relationship between the Commu-
nity Association (CA), Northumberland County
Council (NCC) and the builder, Dorin Construc-
tion {(DC).

2) The potential overspend on the project.
“Point 1
It was reported in the Haydon News that the Contract was

won by NCC and sublet to DC and therefore there were no
independent parties looking after the interests of the CA.

- This is not the case. The design team is NCC and they have
been appointed by the CA to design the building and to ad-
minister the building contract, They are independent and
they have a duty to look after the CA’s interests. The NCC
team comprises professional staff in all the fields of design
and contract management. The contract for the building
work is between the CA and DC.

Point 2

It was stated that DC have asked for £50,000, this is not
true, DC have not asked for any money. This figure is

- raised in a cost report prepared by NCC and it warns of a

potential overspend. The overspend is due to a variation
in the contract due to unforeseen ground conditions. Un-
der this clause the contractor is due additional money.
NCC has accepted the principle of the claim and the cost is
to be assessed and agreed. At this point we do not know

the final value of the project as this is under.negotiation.

We reiterate that an independent team of professional ex-
perts is negotiating the value of the contract and they are
employed to look afier the interests of the Community As-

. sociation,

The building is virtually complete and is fitted out to a high
specification. Parts of the building are incomplete since
we cannot commit to any further expenditure until we
know if we are in an overspend situation. The same ap-
plies in our approach to the major fund holders. The items
that will be outstanding are: decorations to the upper floor
rooms, fitting out the upper floor kitchen and the tarmac
to the carpark. If anybody would like to help out with any
of the above please let us know.

. The building will be ready for use as soon as the Public

Entertainment License is granted. This should be some-
time in mid June and if anyone would like a visit to the
building we will be pleased to show themn around.

Valerie Bell Mary Douthwaite

EDITOR’S NOTE: We wish to inake it absolutely clear that our Parisk Council notes accurately and factually record
what has been said and discussed on every occasion. Any misunderstandings therefore arose directly from proceedings
- at Parish Council meetings, and not as a result of our reporting of them. This can be verified by examination of the

Parish Council minutes of 23" March 2000 and 27 April 2000, copies of which can be found in the Public Library.

DANCE CLUB NEWS

The Dance Club is still very successful. We are anx-
iously waiting for the new Community Centre to re-open.
We need more room to dance!

Iris held a raffle at a recent dance which raised £51.40
towards crockery for the Cenire.

Other things of concern,

A lot has been said about the pot-holes on the lane to the
Community Centre. I have used this {ane for years and there
have always been holes full of water when wet. Not just
since the contractors moved in. -

A bigger hazard is the dog fouling. In the Centre Car Park
I am doing fine after my operation, still a little pain and  you run the risk of standing in it when you get out of the car.

stiffhess, after all it’s only 8 weeks.

Mavis had an argument with a gas bottle and one of her
toes came off second best!

Another thing is the children playing around the cars and tam-
pering with them. The late Philip Richardson (when he was
Caretaker) actually caught one boy having bent one wiper on

Our sympathies go to Evelyn and family in their recent U €& and doing the other one!

bereavement. Also to Millie’s family. Millie was a foun-
der member of the Dance Club.

What with this and the dog fouling, some of our dancers are
not parking there any more. JIM BIGGS

Congratulations to:Craig Tulip on completing his Fire-fighting Training with distinction and on receiving the “Silver |-
Axe” as Top Recruit, Good luck in your new career with Tyne & Wear Metropolitan Fire Brigade.
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NEWS FROM THE PARISH COUNCIE, ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING - 25" MAY 2000

The meeting began by electing a new Chairperson - Coun-
cilior Esmond Faulks. Councillor Lesley Philp will remain
as Vice-Chair.

A resident spoke to the meeting about the problems with
the foundations and wall of her garage in the back lane near
the Community Centre which seem to have occurred since
the work began on the new building. A stand pipe contain-
ing emergency water for fire engines was ruptured recently
and this may have exacerbated the situation. The Chair
suggest that they write to the builders.

The proposal made at the last Parish Council meeting was
that a meeting be held between the Community Associa-
tion, the Parish Council and the Contractor. The letters
and documents about the situation which were held by the
residents adjoining the Cenire have been handed to the Par-
ish Council. However the Architect for the Community
Centre wrote to the Parish Council saying that he did not
see the need to hold a meeting. He met with the Commu-
nity Association on Tuesday last. The work is nearly fin-
ished. A certificate of completion will shortly be issued. He
will make good the underpinning of the neighbours wall
and other neighbouring properties. The cost will be subject
to an agreement between the Community Association and
the builder. The Community Association have confidence
in the Architect and both he and the builder know that they
have limited funds. The estimated opening date is mid-
June,

A letter which had been written from the Community Asso-
ciation to the Parish Council was read out to the meeting
saying that misunderstandings had arisen from the report in
the Haydon News last month. A Councillor told the meet-
ing that the Haydon News report is only an account of
what is said in the Parish Council meeting and that the Min-
utes of the Parish Council are available in the Haydon
Bridge library if anyone wants to know what was said in
the meeting, .

A Councillor reminded the meeting that the Community
Association is a charity and as such must abide by the rules
of the Charity Commissioners. Three members of the Par-
ish Council are Trustees of the Community Association and
he stiggested that in future if Community Association busi-
ness arises they should declare an interest and leave the
meeting to avoid a conflict of interest. They need not leave
the room unless the Parish Council wishes them to, but they
must leave the room if finance is discussed. It was sug-
gested that the Parish Council and Community Association
should be open about sharing information. The Community
Association will be having an AGM shortly and representa-
tion will be reviewed when the elections to posts are held.

Riverside Play Area Approximately £14,000 has been
raised to provide speed humps, a turning circle and a gravel
paved area. £500 is needed to complete the project. The
Parish Council agreed to give them £500.

Strother Close Street Party The party was very success-
ful. There were lots of helpers, the weather vas good and
there was lots of food. Thanks go to Eileen and her help-
ers. The mugs were rejected because they were faulty. All
the children will get a mug.

Britain in Bloom made a visit and were imp’resg‘edby the
Almshouses. They will return on July 12 and view the

garden of a resident.

West End Skrubbery Costings have been made for black
liners and wood chips. Bulbs, fritillary, polyanthus have
been acquired from Tynedale Council. A team of people
are needed to help on a set date.

The noticeboard has been vandalised again.

Mi!itary Road feasibility study The proposals have been
toned down. Only certain aspects will be looked at. It is
unlikely that they will downgrade the road, put on 30mph
speed limit, road humps, one way system. There may well
be speed restrictions.

By-Pass There is to be a meeting on the 31% May 2000 at
7.30 pm. New ideas are needed and people are wanted
who will take a active part.

Pelican Crossing The crossing was tested on the 5% May.
Only 45 seconds was taken for the lights to change from
green to red. The equipment will be checked.

Lighting the light on the North Bank is still on. The new
Brigwood light can be put on an existing electric pole. It
will cost £280 excluding VAT. The proposal was accepted
by the Parish Council.

Planning Applications

Tofts Bank Cottage - two storey rear extension, entrance
porgh, side extension with a pitched roof. There were no
objections.

Oddfellows - a rear stainless steel chimney flue.

Anchor Hotel - iluminated signs, lighting and repainting
are proposed. The Parish Council would like something
sympathetic towards the bridge to be arranged.

A letter has been received from the Clerk of Warden Parish
Council because stones on the road at Mill Hills are caus-
ing a hazard to traffic.

The¢ Rural Transport Partnership is having a public
meeting. It will meet six monthly and each meeting will
havg a focus. This meeting will focus on Young People. It
will be on Tuesday 6™ June from 10.00am to 11.30am at
Tyr}edale Rugby Club (Corbridge).

Celebration of Cominunity Achievements A meeting
willbe held on Tuesday 6" June from 12.30pm to 3.00pm.
It will be hosted by Tynedale District Council and held at
Hexham Community Centre.

H.E.R.8. The old bridge renovations are still waiting for -
permission from the English Heritage. There will be one
evening’s trial for floodlighting for the bridge. A barrier .
will be put on the A69. Perhaps schoal children could re-
design part of the barrier.

Other projects include cleaning properties on Ratcliffe
Road, making a parking area, removing the rose beds on
Ratcliffe Road and creating a lay-by, an area for a coach
park. A meeting will be held on Wednesday 19™ July at -
6.00pm to discuss the proposals. Any ideas to be sent fo
the Parish Council.

The pavements are on a poor state and need mending, but
the Tynedale District Council will only tarmac them. Some
paving stones on Ratcliffe Road and Church Street are ap-
proaching the legal limit. - SH
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The £19 Crossword

NAME:

ADDRESS:

.

10.

12.

20,

2L

22,

_

ACROSS

4, 23. You initially confused Denbigh Road for local area.

11.
15.
17.
18.
22,
23
24,
25,

. : (6,6)
She comes before the wagon in Glasgow. (8)
Sounds like regret for heather in court decision. (6)
Moving lightly placed first in table tennis behind
container. (8)

Demolish lathe whilst getting to the centre, (11)

Do the right thing. (7)

"Not placed in final results. (4,3)

Clues first missed then tied after exercise. (6-5)
Comfort. (8)

Military supplies map design. (1,1,4)

Ten collar fasteners for learners. (8)

See 4.

Best of luck

Entries must be received by the Editor on or before MONDAY 19* June.

( Please hand in your entry to the Post Office in Haydon Bridge or by post to:
The Editor, Wheelsteads, Woodhall Mill, Haydon Bridge, NE47 6AS )

DOWN

Beginning ‘of the week briefly won perhaps in Welsh

. border river. {6)

Indoor sport carried by 3 down having a great time.
- | (10)

Consumers coal loader surrounded by Gestapo. (8)

Headgear in hidden ditch around thoroughfares. (4,4)

Door secure in Royal event with curl. (8)

A police department drug? (4)

Boats with courage? (4)

Making the picture a deadly sin confused trial. (10)

According to song it may be infront and it was. (8)

................. face the music then move. (3,5)

I am in garden store faint with hunger. (8)

Sent two in café. (6)

Coloured area surrounds pupil. (4)

One vehicle for film star. (4)

Lack of punctuation is intended. Please supply your own.
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ANV Whist Drive
‘The Friends of Haydon Bridge' |
nds of Hay, e Langley Village Hall
. i
Bingo = WH AT’ Saturday 3 June 2000
St. Cuthbert’s Church Hall « 7.00pm.
Saturday 24™ June 2000 > Whist Drive
i = Langley Village Hall
7.00 — 5.00pm. . .
;‘\ Saturday 17" June 2000
: ﬁqwi PN ol PN N 7.00pm.
A Haydon Bridge Football Club
Langiey W. 1 . ,H“TYDGMAN :
Working Men’s Club : )
Outing to the Cheese Factory - Monthly Meeting
- { Blagdon) CLUB DISCO ®
‘ Tuesday 6™ June 2000 .
New Members welcome, p :
Saturday 10” June X
Contact: 01434 684 419 - Railway Hotel
8.00pm
E 7.30pm
HAYDON BRIDGE NATURE CLUB - for July 2000
6" July Newbrough, Frankham 4 miles BLee 674 237
Meet near the bridge between Newbrough and the Church '
7" July {Friday) Special visit to Ladycrogs Quarry Nature Reserve - J DeStefano 683 124
to hear and hopefully see Nightjars Note: Everyone is wélcome to join these
Meset at Ladycross Quarry Car Park at.9.00pm (21.00hrs) activities

‘“THE FRIENDS OF HAYDON BRIDGE’
Dates and Times of Meetings

Committee Meetings are held at 8.00pm on the MONDAY
following the fourth Thursday of each month.

Public Participation

Qur invitation to members of the public to participate contin-
ues, but it must be remembered these are the monthly meet-
ings of a constitutionally-based committee which are run on
formal business lines (agenda, minutes, reports, etc).. For
this reason, public participation will in future be restricted to
& maximum of the first 30 minutes of every meeting only.
Items for discussion must be notified in writing to the Chair
one week in advance of the meeting so that Committee
members can be advised, enabling worthwhile discussion to
take place. The Chair will then advise the person concerned
of the right to attend. ‘

After the allotted time we ask that you leave the meéting 50
that the Committee can continue with their formal agenda.

Charles Thomas, Chairman,

There. are two categories of judging. 5 containers and

The Friends of Haydon Bridge
Village in Bloom Competition 2000
This will take place during the months of June to August
and is open to all residents (without front gardens) living
on the main strests of the village ie. Ratcliffe Road,
Church Street, John Martin Street and Shaftoe Street.

under. 6 containers and over.

Prizes in each category are as follows: 1% - £20, 2% —
£15, 3 - £10 voucher. Cne of these vouchers has been
donated by Mr Tony Willis. Certificates of Merit will
also be awarded.

The first round of judging is scheduled for the third week
in June with a final viewing six weeks later, weather per-
mitting.

The judges wish to stress that Mr Tony Willis will not be
eligible for entry into the competition.

Happy planting and good luck.

The Friends of Haydon Bridge.

COPY DEADLINE: All contributions to the Haydon News to reach the Editor no later than Monday 19* June




CHURCHES WORKING TOGETHER
" CHURCH PAGE
June 2000

AN INDEPENDENT SUPDLEMENT
TO THE HAYDON NEWS

WHO AND WHERE
The names and phone numbers of the
clergy who minister in Haydon Bridge

Rev Vincent Ashwin, with St Cuthbert's € of E
|1 The Vicarage, Station Yard 684.307

[Rev David Perkins, with the Methodist cong:;égafion
39 Elvaston Road, Hesxham 603.139

Father Leo Pyle, with St John's Catholic Church
| {5t John's Presbytery, North Bank 1684.265

CLERGY MESSAGE

Rev David Perkins, Methodist Minister

~ You know what it is like, you get an idea that you
think is great; enthuse others to it and then in bringing
“it to reality, vou realise that it involves.far more than
you ever imagined. Such is the case with the

“Milleninm Songs of Praise Open air Service
at Vindolanda Roman Museum Site en
Sunday June 11th at 6.00 pm

‘Why not have a hymn or 2 prayer from every century
Tsaid..., It took months to find such material and even
then we were three centuries short of our target.

- Masses of material from the 18th century, but very
little is known well enough for congregational singing
from the early period of the Christian Church. Then
there were hymns with moderm tunes, or slight

wording alterations that put them within copyright
regulations. What a minefield !

But at last we are ready | The folk at Vindolanda have
been marvellous in encouraging what we anticipate to
be & remarkable event. On the site of 5 fourth century
Christian Church within the ruined walls, we will meet
to worship 2 God whe spans all time but has made
himself known in the person of Jesus Christ.

Local choirs and worship groups with plenty of
congregational participation will ensure that the hymns
and songs that have been chosen will express our faith

as well as our joy in celebrating Christs’ Millenjum.

- Among the favourites will be “All people that sn-earth

do dwell”, “Tell out my soul”, “Jesus lover of my
soul”, “Love divine” ...... the list goes on.

Please come. and share with us, rain or shine the show
will go on | We have arranged a bus to help you get
there (Details overleaf) seats will be on a first come

first served basis (£2.00 return fare) There is only
limited car parking so do get there early and be patient

. if there is a queue. Entry to the museum is frec for the

‘event, take 3 cushion to sit on the walls or a picnic
chair and (probably) wrap up well.

The event is anticipated to finish around 7.15 pm but
the site will remain open until 8.30 pm for you to lock
around, even have a cup of tea in the cafe. _

Be there it will be a once in a lifetime event !

One of the prayers to be used at Vinolanda is by Basil
a Fourth Century Bishop in what is present day
Turkey, he always spent time with the sick and

homeless, here he prays for those in need:

0 Lord, the help of the helpless
the hope of the hopeless,
* the saviour of the storm tossed,
' the harbour of voyagers,
the physician of the sick, we pray 1o you.
O Lord, you know each of us and our needs;
receive us all into your kingdom,
make us children of light, _
-and bestow you peace and love on the needy

Amen



. Perkins
' 10.30 am Mr Mark Knowles

June 14th,

2.30 pm Womens Cwn Speaker Rev

Vincent Ashwin

M{&

10.30 am Mrs L Marsh
'6.00 pm Mr G Wilson

e 23
6.30 pm “Ernies Leap.of Faith” sponsored
abseil from to of Langley Castle. Fund
raising for Chapel Building Fund.
June 25th

8.30 am Prayer Breakfast Rev David

6.00 pm Mrs Barbara Rowarth
June 28th |

Womens Own trip 1o Morecombe
Fulv 2

10.30 am Rev D Thompson
6.C0 pm Hexham Abbey Inbilee 2000

: Wi will be
velcomed. and will take the service at-St
-uthberts on the morning of June 11th,
$he is Associate Vicar at Hexhain Abbey
md Hexham Deanery Training Officer.

the Installation 45 a Canan of Vincent
\shwin will be in Newcastle Cathedral at
+00pm. Sunday June. 25th; a bus will leave
he Community Centre bus stop at 4:45pm;
4.50 per seat, payable on the bus; refresh-
senis will be served in the Cathedral hall
fterwards. You'll all be welcome,

METHODIST CHURCH CALENDAR FCR
SERVICES ST CUTHBERT'S CHURCH
June 4th i
, 7.00pm  Holy Communion®
10.00 am Rev B Cooke Tune 4th 7th Sunday of Easter
. 6.00 pm Mr Mike Fry 8.00am Holy Communion, Rev Joe Linton
) 1 10.30  All-Age Warship, Dr Lindsay Gray
June 1lih 6.0pm Evensong, Old Church, DrlL Gray
. ) Jupe 1ith  Pentecost
10.00 am Rev Da\.nd Perkins . 10.30  Parish Communion. Rev D Winter
6.00 pm United Open Air 6.00  Service at Vindolanda
Ceiebratiqn at Vindolanda Tune 1811

8.00am Holy Communion. (vicar)
10.30am Morning Prayer (Mike Fry)

| 10.30am Parish Communion & Sermon

6.00pm  Evensong, Cathedral (see below)

June 27th 7.30pm  Church Council
June 30th 7.30pm  Christians Together
meet,

| July 1st 2.00pm Church Summer Fete.

July 2nd Trinity 2

8.00am Holy Communion,

10.30 All-Age Worship, Lindsay Gray
6.0pm  Evensong, Old Church

| ST CUTHBERT’S NOTES

The Church Semamer Fete will be in the

Old Vicarage Garden Saturday July 1st, at

2.00pm. We are grateful 1o the owners
Nick & Janette Bradley for letting us nse

their garden. There will be plenty of stalls

and teas, and a major raffle; the first prize
18 £50.00 in cash; the 2nd prize is dinner
for two at a Jocal hotel,

.| The Church Conngil discussed the

proposal to make a small section of the
churchyard as-a quiet garden in the-middle
-of the village. Some members were
worriod, for example; about the need to
Temove grave- stones in consecrated

| ground, and about games of football being

played there. But we tooked forward to
seeing further plans. ‘Since then, the vicar
has come up with the idea of a “Memorial

- Wall’; on which plagues of those who have

been cremated could be placed. This has
vet to be discussed.

June 231d will be a day to be remembered

| and ambitions realised by some of the

Methodist Chapel members. As they

Jarticipate in a sponsored abseil off
Langley Castles ramparts, we wish them all
4 safe landing | . :

" SERVICES AT ST JOHN OF
BEVERLEY CATHOLIC ,
CHURCH

Mass each Sunday at 9.30am.
Mass at 11.0 at Haltwhistle each Sunday.

Mass on weekdays (except Mondays), at
10.00am, either at St John's or at
Haltwhistle.

VINGOLANDA SERVICE

6.00pm on-Sunday Juae 11th is the
‘start-timefor a service-which has taken
over a year to plan. Vindolanda Roman :
Site is the place - the oldest excavated
Christian church in the North of England:

YOU ARE ALL INVITED,

The 75-minute service will include
readings, prayers, hymns and songs from
all 20 centuries except 2. Shaftoe Chorale,
Hexham Male Vojice Choir and Trinity
Methodist music group will lead the music,

{ As parking is limited, you are encouraged

t0 20 on the bus, which wilt make a double
Jjourney; the return fare is £2.00, and you
pay on the bus. The timetable is:

St Cuthbert’s Church 430 5.10
General Havelock - 432 5.1z
Bardon Mill Post Cffice  4.40 5.20
Redburn 441 521
Tow House Green . 442 5722

Then to Vindolanda main car park.

There will be time to visit the site, museam,
cafe and toilets before the service, and
afterwards till 8.30 pm. 'The owners have
let have free access to the site and its’
facilities,

The bus will return: _
Vindolanda Car Pk 8.00 840
| Fow House Green, etc 810 830

- H: Bridge Comum’ty Centre 830  9.05

There is a suggestion of getting inte the
frue spirit of the event by walking to
Vindolanda as-Christians of the Fourth
‘Century did.-Leaving-Church Street at 360
pm for a nice walk via Chesterwood,
Haresby Lonnen, and the Stancgate about 8
miles. Beg a lift back possibly | Any takers
- give Chris Gray a ring (674437)




M_i;ce“angl_u Manleap Medical Mlminqs & Mly_ql_;]inqs

FUNDS RAISED FOR CHARITY

My partners and a number of members of staff recently took part in the 8T
Swimathon at the Hexham pool. An impressively large number of kilometres were
covered in total in a surprisingly short length of time.

£220 was raised and divided equally between Shelter and the Redburn Playpark.
Congratutations to everyone involved and to Michelle for organising it.

Next year we confidently expect to see Mrs Round doing a few lengths. In
anticipation of which we have secretly entered negotiations with the Victeria and
Albert Museur for the foan of a genuine Victorian bathing machine that will aflow

her to enter and leave the pool whilst still retaining her matronly dignity.

DONATIONS GRATEFULLY RECEIVED

We offer our thanks to the families and friends of those patients who have recently
died for their exceptionally generous donations to the Health Centre's Equipment
Fund. Especially we remember Mr. William Turner and Mr. Alan White of Langley
and Mr. John Herdrman of Haydon Bridge.

Every farthing is employed to improve patient care. On the fist of potential
purchases at present are head mounted lights and vision aikls for the dlinital
staff. These will assist the management of ear, nose and throat problems and help
with some of the operations conducted.

A LITTLE MENTIONED CHOICE

Much has been made of the possibility of the latest Blair baby being delivered l)y
Caesarian section. As we now know this did net happen. It has also been widdly
reported that in Brazl, in some affluent sections of society, the Caesarian rate
approaches 80%. A survey reported in the last couple of years that a large
propertion of British female consultant obstetricians would choose to have a
Caesar themselves. | hesitate to say that that is putting your money where your
mouth is but you know what | mean. The reasons cited in the consultant survey
include fack of damage to the pelvic floor, fack of damage to anal sphincter and
bladder and reduction in some classes of risk for the baby. The reasons cited by
the Brazilian women are rather more prosaically sexual, the desire to retdin
honeymoon-fresh parts,

At a recent meeting at Hexham | asked how a request from a patient for a
Caesarian Section, in direct preference to a normal birth, would be received. To
summarise the reply; if you would prefer a Caesar - ask - but not at the very last
moment please. Planned is best,

Neither vaginal nar Cacsarian birth is free of potential problems, the chalce 5 &
little more complicated than “which one doesn't hurt?” Talk to your midwife,
obstetrician or us for more information.

IO BENECOL OR NOT TO BENECO!L

There is now genuine evidence that Benecol exerts a useful effect on those with
raised cholesterol and it is, by extension, likely that it will also be bensficiat for
the population in general. The effect is not as great as some of the cholesterol
lowering drugs. Exercise, weight confrol, not smoking and a dally aspirin {75mg)
also play their part.

Unfortunately Benecol is expensive but no doubt the price will drop when
competitors appear on the supermarket shelves as they are soon to do.

Everyone can think of some friend or relative who ate butter, cream, cheese,
eggs, fat meat and smoked eighty a day but still lived to over a hundred - but most
following such a regime don'’t - its those damned statistics again,

APOLOGIES NOT REQUIRED

Numerous attempts have been made to crystaltise the role of the GP into some
short pithy phrase that can then adom the fatest blizzard of bumpf that blows
around the NHS. A phrase worth plucking from the roiling mass is that a GP should
be available to “those who are ill or belfieve themselves to be ill."”

We can usually discern the serious from the fess serious. A substantial part of
our job is to vicariously bear the uncertainty for the patient, effectively saying "I
don’t know what is wrong with you but | am sure it is not serious, when it is
appropriate to do so.

Sometimes after discussion and examination, finding nothing serious amiss, |
simply reassure the patient. “Oh,” says the patient, *I'm sorry | wasted your
time!” This can be translated as “I'm not satisfied with your response, | expected
a prescription.” If there is time, before the door stams behind the disgruntied
patient, | reassure them that no visit to a doctor need be wasted fime. We don't
only diagnose serious conditions or conditions that require a prescription, the
apportunity to reassure and inform the patient is, or can be, valuable too.

FOR THE APPROVAL OF PARENTS

As previously mentioned, the booldet that we give to young women seeking
contraception has just been revised. The key points have been summarised in a
closing piace:

THE MOST IMPORTANT POINTS:
* If, in your heart, you are unsure about whether to have sex  wait. On the other

* IF you've decided o have sex, use effective contraception every time, without
fail,

* You are young, you are healthy, YOU ARE VERY FERTILE!

* Always use a condom, every time, this is the absolute minimum precaution.

* Anything you tell us is CONFIDENTIAL  but it is worthwhile trying to tell a
parent.

* Look after your health, Seek advice straight away if there are problems.

* Don't smoke.

* Chlamydia tesis are important, especially for teenagers, ideally with each
change of partner.

* Regular smears, every three years, from age twenty {at the latest) are very
important,

* You can ask anything at all -
you do know.

if you don't know the right words, use the ones

1 hope that parents will feef that their interests have not been forgotten. Any
comments will be received with interest, Anyone wanting a copy of the booklet
should ask,

A _PERSONAL REQUEST

Has anyone got a copy of that old Dustin Hofiman favourite “The Graduate” on
video that | could borrow? Please.

CANCER SCREENING

Having regular smears almost efiminates the risk of cancer of the cervix, Soon
screening for wart virus will be offered too which will aflow more intensive
screening of women at increased tisk.

Mammography is now universally available and appears to make a substantial
contribution to.the reduction in fives lost to breast cancer.

Checking stool samples for blood appears to be an easy and inexpensive way to
screen for calon cancer, We've got hundreds of sample bottles, Any takers?

The {uture of screening is simply breathtaking in its scope.  SF.



